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Comments for Public Posting: 1 fully support the effort to examine the neighborhood council
voting process. After the last vote and the behavior of some
members of the Sunland-Tujunga Neighborhood Council in 2020
and the election process they put in place, there should be some
standardization because there are some members who have zero
respect for the stakeholders of the community, openly lie to them,
or try to cause nothing but confusion through manipulation. The
system as it currently exists is extremely disenfranchising and
revolting to any stakeholder who has taken the time to actually try
to participate. I really have never seen anything like it. There are
many good people who have worked hard for our community
through the neighborhood council but, unfortunately, there are a
few people who dominate and manipulate the purpose and spirit
of the neighborhood council system to feed their own egos and
desires. It is unjust to the community, the neighborhood council
system and to the city of Los Angeles. I fully support any and all
reforms that can protect the good people from the cult of
personalities that have tarnished it with their selfish motivations
and ego driven manipulations. It is unacceptable and needs to be
closely examined.



